************************************************************************
THE NEXT MEETING OF THE

 FALL MOUNTAIN EDUCATIONAL ENDOWMENT ASSOCIATION is
Tuesday, November 27, 2018 at 6pm
Attendees:



Vilas School Library
Sally Greene
Ken Hart
Nancy Houghton

Ron Makinen

Pat Royce (late)
Emily St. Pierre





Tammy Vittum
Martha Zabielski (late)
Ron Makinen, Vice President, called the meeting of October 30, 2018 to order at 6:23pm. Ken acted as secretary until Pat’s arrival. There was some confusion as to the start time of this meeting.  Pat was late because of soccer game in Westmoreland.  Both Pat and Martha arrived by 6:30pm.
Minutes of October 9, 2018 were approved with one correction by Ron:  Under New Ideas, Ron “inquired about” grant from NHEC should replace “applied for.”   Nancy/Sally
TREASURER REPORT:  Ron reported 2 checks written for Fall Grants. Ron distributed budget sheet showing balance of $324,305.74. 

2018-2019 Membership has balance of $5,455.

Martha entered meeting with several copies of our 2017 tax return from Bob Kimball.  Bob noted that our total income was down by $6,000 from previous year. He also reminded that all board members should sign a “Conflict of Interest” statement annually.  He also noted that 1099’s should be issued for all payments of $600 or more to private contractors.  In the case of grants, this could be avoided if FMEEA paid the school directly.  Then it would be the SAU’s obligation to issue the 1099. 
Per Martha, fees for annual return were $650 to Kimball CPA and $75 to State of NH.

NOTE: Ron will post Treasurer Report to google docs each month.

 GAMES OF CHANCE:  For 2018 Ron reported income of $6,428 and expenses of $3,197.
INVESTMENTS:  Ron reported that LPL financial investment lost $2,511.40, but the income earned should go back up soon.  
AUTUMN SOCIAL:  
Auction Items. Deadline for items is November 10. Emily will draft program and send out to board for proofing.  She will do final proof before having it printed at AllService. Pat reported that Kathie Beam will be donating a quilted handbag. Since we have no quilt, Martha will contact Celeste St. Pierre to see about getting one at discount.  One of banks could cover cost. Tammy will check with Fit Body Bootcamp for good item that Dr. Dan’s $400 could cover. 
Sponsor a Student. Karen will be able to do her usual as guests socialize and bid on silent auction. She suggests leaf shape sticker to indicate each guest who “sponsors a student.”  Tammy will work on that.  Karen will also need a sheet with guest names, paddle numbers and whether paying cash or charge. Ron may be able to generate that, after receiving list from Pat and Nancy.
Photographer. Pat will ask her brother, Duane Wetherby, if he might be willing to do this, since Ken will be away.
Linen.  Pat will meet Tammy at school on Thursday, November 15, to check out status of linen.  Last year many covers were stained and wrinkled.  We may have to launder BEFORE.  
Set Up Friday Night. ALL BOARD MEMBERS should plan to be at Walpole Town Hall at 6pm on Friday to set up tables, chairs, linen and decorations.  NO auction items will be brought until Saturday morning.  We will determine Saturday start time then. Sally will create small version of “Info-graphic” to place on each table.
New Board Members. Pat has a new person interested, Andrea Daley. Michael & Andrea have been invited to social. Other potential candidates are: Sue Fitzgerald, Stacey Allen, Sandy Miller and Melony Ward. 
Annual Review.  Ron suggests we start looking at this after the wrap-up of November 17th event.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING:  Tuesday, November 27, 2018 at 6pm. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.

Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia J. Royce, Secretary
